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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
 
In the Matter of the Application of TCG St. Louis to )  
Expand Its Certificate of Basic Local Exchange  )  File No. CO-2013-0023  
Telecommunications Service Authority   ) 
 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its 

recommendation, states as follows: 

1. On January 25, 2010, TCG St. Louis (“the Company”) filed its Application in 

this case. On September 11, 2012, the Commission issued an Order Granting Certificate 

to Provide Basic Local Telecommunications Services. 

2. In that Order, the Commission required the Company to file tariffs prior to 

offering service in those new exchanges, based on the Staff’s notation in its 

Memorandum that the Company had not filed tariffs with its application. 

3. In its Staff Recommendation, due to an oversight on Staff Counsel’s part, the 

Recommendation failed to include the following language:  No tariffs were submitted 

with the application; the Company relies on §392.461 RSMo and will publish its rates, 

terms and conditions of service on its publically available web site. 

4. Staff Counsel apologizes for the omission of this language and any 

inconvenience it may cause, and asks that the Order be modified accordingly. 

WHEREFORE, Staff requests that the Commission modify its Order to reflect that 

the Company need not file tariffs prior to providing telecommunications services in the 

new exchanges. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 
Colleen M. Dale 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 31624 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-4255 (Telephone) 
cully.dale@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 
 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 13th day of 
September, 2012. 

 
 


